

OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF BRITISH CAR ENTHUSIASTS

- Wants & Gots
- * Christmas Party Invitation
- * Upcoming Events
- * New Members

THERE WILL BE NO DECEMBER GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING AT PANCHO'S RESTAURANT OUR CHRISTMAS PARTY ON DECEMBER 5TH WILL TAKE THE PLACE OF THE MEETING SEE YOU JANUARY 11, 1988 AT PANCHO'S FOR THE FIRST MEETING OF 1988

UPCOMING EVENTS

As stated above, the club Christmas party on December 5th will take the place of our December general meeting. So please don't show up at Pancho's. They won't be prepared (ha ha).

The Variety Club has asked to host our party in appreciation of the \$11,000.00 donation our club made to them from the sale of raffle tickets before and during the 1987 Fest. They will have the food catered and give us their club quarters for the evening. There will be a cash bar tended by Mr. Slate, long time club manager whom most of us already know. The Variety Club <u>must</u> know how many to prepare for, so we <u>must RSVP</u> by <u>DECEMBER 1st.</u> Call Thom or Janis Anderson at (901) 274-2952. If they are not home, leave a message stating your name and how many will be in your party. Dress is FESTIVE. We will have the club juke box and a stereo, so if you have any records you especially like, bring them. And please, REMEMBER TO RSVP BY DECEMBER 1.

1ST ANNUAL POYNER PARTY REPORT

It will be talked about for months. We had a wonderful turn out. Carol and John opened their beautiful home and garages to us and Molly even got into the act. Molly is Carol 's anniversary present - a georgeous white cockatoo. She has her own bedroom.

The club cooks supplemented the ample culinary delights provided by Carol including a cake decorated to look like a British flag and a delicious Mustard Honey Baked Ham. If you went away hungry, it was your own fault. The food was extra great!

And what a site to behold - I hope you were there because it might not happen again in our life time. British cars being driven in the RAIN! Almost everyone brought one of their cars. I'm proud of you gang.

Carol said we could make this an annual event. John said he would let us know as soon as he finishes taking inventory.

Thanks Carol and John, and say hello to Molly. We had a great time!

NEW OFFICERS FOR 1988

The following officers were unanimously elected at our November

---Lamar McQuirter President----Vice President------George Callow ---George Petech Treasurer---Recording Secretary----Janey Reynolds Corresponding Secretary-----Janis Anderson Club Historian--------George Callow Technical Advisor--------Leo Goff MG Marque Leader-----Jack Reynolds Triumph Marque Leader-----Billy Hatcher Jaguar Marque Leader-----Jon Brody Austin Healey Marque Leader---Ewing Haley Empire Marque Leader----Bob Brown

Congratulations to our new officers! Lets support them and make 1988 the best year yet. Come to meetings and events as much as possible. Voice any new ideas. Volunteer for a committee. WE NEED YOU!

NEW MEMBERS

Welcome to the following new member families:

R. Earl & Myrtle Beckett Memphis, Tenessee

John & Vickie Thomas Memphis, Tennessee

We hope to see you at many meetings and events in the future. Don't forget the Christmas party!

WANTS AND GOTS

Hiram Shepard - 754-0538

Has numerous MGA parts including body parts and complete drive train (1500). Also one 1600 engine and transmission in parts.

 $Jim\ Kopald - (wk)682-1888\ (hm)683-1037$ llas a 1963 Austin Healey 3000 for sale - This was the first year for roll up windows. Excellent mechinacal condition, Parish plastic hard top, Pirelli tires w/chrome wire wheels. Good interior, need detailing, numerours spare parts - \$6,250.00.

Bob Williams - (day) 521-9030 Has 1958 XK150 Jaguar Roadster with good body, needs interior, top & paint - \$9,200.00

!!! STOLEN !!!

1965 MG Midget - Silver/Grey w/ grey hard top - damage on driver's side tail light area - Red Interior - Vehicle ID# 65GAN3L30908 - 1981 TN Tag# ALV 125 - Stolen 11/20/87 If you see this car, call Marsha Adams at 761-9010 -- or leave message 794-1263